
 

The Honorable President and        March 25, 2021 

Members of the City Council 

City Hall, Room 400 

 

Position: Support 
 
The Comptroller’s Office is reporting on 21-0046 - Renaming Eastwood Field to Mayes Meadow. The 
purpose of this bill is to rename Eastwood Field in honor Bob and Betty Mayes, two long-term 
community volunteers in Northeast Baltimore. 
 
Background 
 
City residents Bob and Betty Mayes devoted over 50 years of community service to the Herring Run Park 
and its nearby communities and institutions. They were part of small group of neighborhood visionaries 
under Mayor Schaefer' s committee that organized the annual park and stream cleanup and also 
planned park and recreational improvements.  
 
Conclusion 
 
City Council bill 21-0046 was introduced by the representing Councilmember with input from the 
community. 
 
For the reasons stated above, the Comptroller’s Office supports the bill. 

 
 

CC: Andy Frank 

Honorable Bill Henry, Comptroller of Baltimore City 

Office of the Comptroller, Room 204, City Hall 
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